## October 28, 1942

Dear Taylor,

Thanks for your letter. I am exceedingly sorry that you do not think you can manage to meet me at the R.S. Dinner. It would have been so nice if you could have come.

Tam glad you are continuing to search a further lot of cow serum for good antigenic properties against group O. I suppose Race uses his own blood for absorption.

I had supposed that, dividing the pledgelet into three, you could test its capacity in weakening the three different test fluids. When Race has a good anti-O, I think this might be worth trying. Later I hope there may be no difficulty in obtaining blood samples from the mother also.

Yours sincerely,